
  

 
 

 

 

Newsletter Term 2 Week 6 21st May 2020 

Templestowe Heights Primary School Values 
 

Persistence       Respect       Courage        Responsibility 
       “inspiring learners for life” 

 

Monday 25th May – Pupil Free Day 

Tuesday 26th May Foundation, Year 1 and 2 Students Return to School 
 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
Return to Face-to-Face Teaching 

This coming Tuesday our Foundation-Year 2 students will be commencing back at school. We 

understand that for many children, they will be feeling apprehensive, and that’s ok. As a staff we 

have put actions in place to ensure Templestowe Heights Primary is a safe place to come to.  

As we transition back to face to face teaching, there will be a mixture of emotions that all children 

will be experiencing (some more than others). It is important that our focus when we resume is as 

much about building positive relationships, as it is about the academics. Ensuring our students feel 

comfortable, settled and safe is necessary before we can hope to teach students anything. Having a set routine and 

structure is also vital. Please understand that we know the health and wellbeing of our students is paramount at this 

time. Our amazing teachers are planning the return to school activities to ensure this is at the forefront of their 

decisions.  

Just to clarify any confusion arrival time and the wording of “gates.” Students can access ANY entrance point they like  

along High Street. There will be staff at every entrance point (gate) to welcome students (including St. Mark’s Church 

entrance) and to offer support for those students that may be tentative about coming into the school grounds without 

their parent or carer. 

Our school captains Gemma and Sidney have also created a video to help students remember what new things they 

have to do when they start back on Tuesday. You can see the link here or find it on our Online Learning portal. 

https://sites.google.com/education.vic.gov.au/thpsonlineremotelearning/home 
 

Pupil Free Days – a new one on Friday 26th June 

Just as a reminder, there will be a pupil free day on Monday 25th May. Please ensure families make alternative 
arrangements. Last night School Council elected to allocate our DET-nominate pupil-free day on the last day of term 
2, Friday 26th June.  

On this day it will be for teachers to plan the teaching and learning program for the commencement of term 3. This 
planning week usually takes place towards the end of a school term, but we felt this will be yet another disruptive 
event as we are trying to consolidate and settle all students as they return to school. Having it on the last day means 
that there is no disruption to a week. Camp Australia will be providing a care and supervision program on this day. 

 

 

Rhys Coulson 

Principal 

9850 1796 

 

https://sites.google.com/education.vic.gov.au/thpsonlineremotelearning/home


 

 

FROM THE OFFICE 
School Office Opening Hours  

From Monday 25th May school office operating hour will resume as normal. 8.30am to 4.30pm.  If you have any 
enquiries please contact us on 9850 1796 or at templestowe.heights.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au . 

 

Year 6 to 7 Transition  

Parents and guardians of Year 6 students please note that the return date of the Year 7 Placement form has been 
extended to Friday 29 May.  

 

Sick Bay Information 

For those parents and guardians who have taken their child’s medication home during this time please ensure it is 
returned to the school when they recommence. Children without the appropriate and up to date medication may be 
excluded from returning to school. 

 

2021 Fondation  Enrolments 
 

We are currently taking enrolments for 2021. If you know of any families who have children to enrol for 2021 
or you have younger siblings that you have not yet enrolled please obtain an enrolment form by contacting 
the office on 9850 1796 or email templestowe.heights.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au . 
 

 
St Mark’s Church Eastern Carpark Closed 
Construction of the new entrance at St Marks Church is now underway. The driveway in front of the entrance is closed 
and a section of the Eastern car park (Top carpark) has also been fenced off. In addition workers park in this area and 
trucks will enter from time to time.  Therefore, the Eastern car park is no longer available for school parking. Parents 
who still want to drop off children at St Mark’s please use the  Western car park, first driveway off High Street, and go 
up the steps next to the Memorial  Garden then through the gate OR walk along High Street to the School entrance.    
The construction is expected to be completed by the end of August  Thank you to those effected for their ongoing 
cooperation.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 2020 

Term 2 

Monday 25th May Pupil Free Day 

Friday 29th May Year 7 Application For Year 7 Placement Forms Due  

Monday 8th June Queen’s Birthday Public Holiday 

Thursday 25th June Last Day of School For Students 

Friday 26th June Pupil Free Day 

Term 2 Ends 

TERM DATES 2020 
Term 2 Tuesday 14th April – Friday 26th June 

Term 3 Monday 13th July – Friday 18th September 

Term 4 Monday 5th October – Friday 18th December 
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THPS 50th Anniversary Celebrations postponed to 2021 

Unfortunately, due to current circumstances, the fete and festivities surrounding the 50th anniversary of our school 
have been postponed until November 2021. 

Bakers Delight delivering bread everyday 

Our local Macedon Plaza Bakers Delight now have a bread delivery service (for deliveries every day) as well as ‘click 
and collect‘ during this period of isolation. Call or order online, with a special discount of 10% being offered to all our 
THPS families/friends/teachers. 

For orders and more info please see https://bit.ly/bdmp-
orders  

THPS Social Events facebook page 

Join the THPS closed facebook group by searching for THPS 
Social Events or using the link... 

https://www.facebook.com/search/top/?q=thps%20social
%20events 

 

P&F Team - Cecile, Fiona, Oula & Sarah   
thpspaf@gmail.com  
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